NATIONAL ASSEMBLY

QUESTION NO: 91-2019
FOR ORAL REPLY
DATE OF PUBLICATION IN INTERNAL QUESTION PAPER: 03 SEPTEMBER 2019 (INTERNAL QUESTION PAPER NO. 13-2019)
Ms V P Malomane (ANC) to ask the Minister of Sport, Arts and Culture:
What are the details of the sustainable and long-term solutions that will be implemented to ensure that the SA Broadcasting Corporation broadcasts the Premier Soccer League matches (details furnished)? NO1850E
REPLY
The broadcast of sports events is regulated by the Sports Broadcast Service Regulations. In December 2018, The Independent Communications Authority (ICASA) published the draft Broadcast Services Regulations to amend Broadcast Services Regulations of 2010.
 In order to ensure a long-term sustainable broadcast solution regarding sport broadcast rights, ICASA in consultation with Department of Communications and Digital Technologies conducted public hearings so that it can undertake amendments to the Sports Broadcast Service Regulations of 2010 and concluded the public hearings process in May 2019. 

The process of further consultation, analysing and finalising the inputs is still in progress.
As provided by the Act, ICASA will communicate with the two Ministries Sports, Arts and Culture and Communications and Digital Technologies prior to publishing the final regulations.
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